
 

Schedule “H.1” to By-law No. 2005-0067 

Accommodation Services 

 

WHEREAS due to the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic, certain Recreational Trailer 

Camps have requested to be allowed to remain open during November 30th, 2020 to 

March 31, 2021 in order to accommodate travelling residents who have been unable to 

safely return to their homes;  

 

NOW THEREFORE in addition to the other requirements of this By-law, the following 

regulations apply to Recreational Trailer Camp as defined in Schedule H for any 

Licensee seeking an extension of its License period November 30, 2020 and March 1, 

2021: 

 

Limited Exemption 

1. Notwithstanding any provision to the contrary,  a Licensee of a Recreational 

Trailer Camp may be allowed to remain open between November 30, 2020 and 

March 1, 2021 provided that: 

 

a) the licensee has submitted this request in writing to the Town; 

b) the licensee provides proof of insurance with the Town listed as additional 

insured; 

c) the licensee enters into an indemnification agreement with the Town 

d) the licensee provides evidence it is able to meet all conditions set out in 

Schedule H.1;  

e) complies with any Additional Conditions set out herein and any other 

additional conditions set by Council; and 

f) Council is satisfied that it is in the public interest for the Recreational Trailer 

Camp to remain open.  

Additional Conditions Related to Operating during Winter 

2. A Licensee must provide a proposal to the Town outlining how they will address 

the following matters in winter conditions and ensuring they comply with all 

legislation: 

a. Potable water supply; 

b. Waste Management; 

c. Winter maintenance; 

d. Septic systems; 

e. Sewage disposal; 

f. Fire Code and Accessibility; 

 



 

Additional Conditions Related to Park Residents 

 

3. Each Licensee of a Recreational Trailer camp must provide a Declaration from 

each park resident confirming: 

a. they understand the conditions of the park must be kept; 

b. should they stay, do so at their own risk; 

c. they release the Town of Halton Hills from any and all actions, causes of 

action, claims and demands for damages arising from the operation of the 

Recreational Trailer Camp during this time frame. 

Repeal 

This Schedule will be automatically repealed on March 2, 2021. 

 

 

 


